

## Offer of Admission and Scholarship

2/11/2021

SMU ID: A0045

Ishuraj Vaid

Amritsar, Punjab India

Dear Ishuraj,

Congratulations! After carefully reviewing your application, we are pleased to offer you admission to the Bachelor of Commerce at Saint Mary's University beginning September 2021.

In recognition of your academic achievements, we are pleased to offer you a Renewable Entrance Scholarship. The award is valued at \$5,000 (CAD) in your first year and may be renewed up to three times. You will receive half of this award in September and half in January. Details of your Renewable Entrance Scholarship are enclosed. Additionally, we encourage you to visit smu.ca/scholarships to learn about other awards for which you may be eligible.

By choosing Saint Mary's University, you are choosing a university that provides opportunities and resources to succeed at every step of your academic journey. We offer students the chance to excel, both academically and personally, and I am confident you will graduate from Saint Mary's well-prepared to take on your next steps.

As a Saint Mary's student, you join a community that is home to one of Canada's most diverse student populations. Here you can count on one-to-one access to professors, state-of-the-art classrooms and facilities, and a strong network of student supports – all while learning alongside students from across the country and around the globe.

If you are currently attending classes, you are required to maintain an academic standing which will satisfy the admission requirements for your intended program.

An official final transcript must be sent to the Admissions Office as soon as it becomes available. Failure to provide an official final transcript may result in your acceptance being revoked. If you are a current Nova Scotia high school student and you provided your provincial ID number and consent, we will automatically get an electronic copy of your final transcripts.

Students eligible for advanced standing will have their previous academic record assessed by the Registrar's Office. If you are an Advanced Placement (AP) or International Baccalaureate (IB) student, please have your official final results forwarded once available. The advanced standing process can take two weeks or longer. You will be advised, via email, of any advanced standing credits.

Ishuraj, I am very excited to welcome you to Saint Mary's University and wish you all the best in your studies.

Congratulations and best wishes,

Jim Dunn

Director of Admissions